Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 3 October 2017 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick and Mr R Watson. 

Also present:
Carla Petersen (New Clerk), Lisa Collins (Previous Clerk) 
Members of the Public: Two 
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr J Wheeler (family commitment), Mr Barry Stone (another commitment)
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 CPRE – (Request to join them in opposing damaging new housing targets).  The document had already been signed by Parish Council in September 2017.  CPRE are still able to comment.  Parish Council can still make comments if need to.
6 Clerks Report:
· Asked Gary and Dean about village hall hedge, they quoted £100 for roadside and top.  The hedge on the opposite side of the road has never been done.  Agreed to see if cutting of the hedge could be included in the Village Hall volunteer tidy up to save funds – this will depend on how many turn up.
· South Norfolk DC advised how to correctly advertise for an additional Parish Councillor.  Notice is to be placed for 14 days before anyone can be co-opted. SNDC will contact clerk when period has expired.
· Spent time with new clerk showing around Parish and Parish computer.
· October usually agree a donation to St Margaret’s Church Hardley.  Agreed to donate £500 and send payment in April 2018.
· Parish quarterly update sent for publication in Chet News.
· E-mails and correspondence maintained.
7.
Correspondence:  
· Email from Jack Barwick thanking the Parish Council for the financial support towards the Chet News – much appreciated.
· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8.
Planning
8.1 Decision: South Norfolk 2017/1570- The Grain Store Langley Street Langley NR14 6AD. Erection of converted container/garden room in front garden – Approved with conditions.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. Clerk advised there had been a slight overspend on audit however other figures were below or on target.
9.2

The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	October rent
	BACS
	£20.00

	Mazars
	External Audit for year ending 31 March 2017
	BACS
	£120.00

	Ngf Play Ltd
	Contribution toward deposit for playground refurbishment
	BACS
	£2040.00

	HMRC
	PAYE
	BACS
	£117.60

	Lisa Collins
	Salary and Expenses July - September
	BACS
	£509.91


· Account Balances at 2 October 2017
· Current Account: £4728.04 (Precept received after agenda published £3096.04)
· Savings Account : £3032.83
· Playground Account: £1000.04
 10. Police Report: Included in correspondence.  Actual findings in report were briefly discussed.
11.  County Councillors Report: Included in correspondence. Francis made comment on the Eco Awards.  Entries are open from 4th September 2017 to 1st December 2017. Further details are available at www.eco-awards.co.uk .
12.  District Councillors Report: Included in correspondence.  The boundary review does not affect Langley with Hardley.
13. Tree Warden Report: No updates.
14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
·   Richard reported that the telephone box is actively being used, the shelving is fantastic and that book donations would be most welcome.
·   Tony reported that John Reader and his mate will be taking a look at the playing field.  Work should start end of October 2017 to beginning of November 2017.  They will bring their own generator and will require use of facilities.
·   Lynn enquired about the planting location for Freda’s tree.  Two locations were suggested. The zip wire will need to miss the tree. Lynn to take a look and report back.  Parish Council to check the plan that was originally submitted to WREN.
·   Francis reported that Langley Cross looked super and that Hardley Cross had been weeded.  Both are well visited.
·   Francis reported that the gates on the right hand side of Hardley Dyke need attention as they are falling down.  Clerk to action.
·   Mike reported that he had seen in the newspaper that there is to be restructuring near the mill.
·   Mike enquired about the wreaths for November.  The usual contact for the wreaths, Mr Allen, is unwell.  Loddon branch may be able to give an alternative contact. Clerk to action.
·   Mr Sullivan promoted an Accordion quintet playing in the Ballroom Langley School on Friday 20 October 2017 in aid of the refurbishment of Langley Church.
15.   Public Participation:  
A parishioner reported that there was a large amount of human faeces on the stretch in Langley to the pumping station.  The parishioner reported that it had got worse over the years and felt that the fishermen were to blame.  Parish Council to contact Great Yarmouth & District Angling Club.
Lynn expressed a wish to plant Freda’s crab apple tree on 21st October 2017.  Lynn to meet with Tony and decide on location.  Lynn invited everyone to the planting ceremony.

16.   Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 7 November 2017 7.30pm Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 20:12 pm
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